Fort Wayne Chinese School Newsletter



January, 2003

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

1. The Fort Wayne Chinese Families and Friends Association Chinese New Year Celebration has been scheduled for Saturday, February 1, from 4:30 to 7:30 pm.  If you would like an invitation but did not receive one, please contact Sarina at 432-8509 ASAP.  

2. We will continue practicing the dances for the Chinese New Year’s celebration through the end of January.  Costumes and choreography are being finalized, so attendance at all practice sessions, rehearsals, and performances is crucial.  Phoebe can be reached at 485-2429.  Please note:  There will be an extra practice on Monday, January 20 for those performing the Feather Fan Dance.  This practice session will be held at 9:00 am at the Northeast School of Dance located in the Georgetown Square Shopping Center (phone number: 493-2804).  See Phoebe for additional details.      
 

3. Reminder:  The final dress rehearsal for the Chinese New Year performances will be held on Sunday, January 26, 2003.  Classes will proceed as usual from 2:00 – 3:00.  From 3:00 – 4:30, we will hold the dress rehearsals as a fundraising event.  In addition to the rehearsals, we will sell refreshments and other items and also hold a silent auction.  If you have not yet returned the RSVP, please do so as soon as possible.  You are encouraged to bring guests!  If you would like to contribute a baked good to sell, please contact Wan- Su Chen at 489-2016 or indicate this on the RSVP.  We are also looking for donations of new or like new gift items for the silent auction.  A donation box for silent auction items will be available through January 19. 

4. Thank you to all of you who have registered for spring semester.  If you have not already done so, please see Wan-Su Chen soon to register and/or pay tuition.  The class semester for spring semester is as follows:  
1/12
1/19
1/26
2/9

2/23
3/2

3/9
3/16
4/13
4/27
5/4

5/18
6/1

6/8 (party, no class)

5. Many thanks to our snack volunteers, who have been contributing snacks for the whole school to enjoy.  The snacks have been delicious!  If you have not yet contributed a snack, please call Amy Hlavacek at 456-0898 to sign up for next semester.

6. Reminder:  Meijer, Scotts, and Kroger gift certificates are now available for purchase.  The School will earn 5% of proceeds.  The certificates act as cash and will be good through the end of 2003.  This is a great way to raise funds for our school!    If you are interested in purchasing these certificates, please see Wan Su Lu.  Payments can be made by cash or check.  


7. We are collecting short cardboard tubes (found in toilet paper rolls) to be used for decorations at the FWCFFA New Year Celebration.  We ask that parents please bring any such tubes that they may have to the January 19 class.  Thanks!


8. Evaluation forms were distributed to all students in December.  Please fill these out and return promptly to our teachers!  Thank you.

9. The next Chinese School Committee meeting will be held on February 9 after class at the Church.  Parents are welcome at all Committee meetings.  Parents can now access minutes from Chinese School Committee meetings at our new website.  (http://members.fortunecity.com/fwchs/)
